

Beamish Road, Billingham, Stockton-on-Tees, TS23 3DX T: 01642 870003
E: enquiries@stmichaels.bhcet.org.uk
W: www.stmichaels.bhcet.org.uk

Acting Headteacher: Helen Keough
CEO: M Regan OBE, DL M.Ed., B.Ed (Hons)., FCIEA, CEA
Deputy CEO: M Shorten M.Ed., BA (Hons)
Chair of Directors: J Wilson BA (Hons), PGCE, NPQH

13 October 2020

Dear Parents and Carers.

The Government has announced that our school in now in Tier 2

I hope this finds you well.

Following last night's government announcement, St. Michael's Catholic Academy is in Tier 2 and from Wednesday 14 October 2020 the Trust guidelines for all schools within Bishop Hogarth Catholic Education Trust will be observed. A copy of the Trust guidelines can be found on our website under the section coronavirus information at https://k29.b34.myftpupload.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/10/Tier-2-Guidelines.pdf

As we move to Tier 2 it is mandatory for all staff and students to wear face masks around school. These face masks do not need to be worn in classrooms or while eating lunch. Please ensure your child has a face mask, scarves and snoods will not be permitted.

Accordingly, if anyone has a medical condition that would prevent the wearing of a face mask then please would you contact Mrs K Jackson on 01642 870003 or via email at kjackson@stmichaels.bhcet.org.uk

It is essential that we remind students at all times of the importance of washing hands and maintaining a robust hygiene routine. If anyone in your household displays symptoms for COVID-19 you must not come into school and seek medical advice.

Thank you for your support and partnership.

With all good wishes,

Helen Keough
Acting Headteacher

